Due to a major algae bloom, Oldham Pond is closed to all activity until further notice. Testing will be done this week and treatment will follow.
Furnace Pond is also now closed due to most recent test results. 
Do not go in or near the water. 
Keep pets out of the water. 
Boating is prohibited.
Oldham Pond and Furnace Pond will both be treated for algae on Wednesday June 15th. No one should be in the water, or in a boat on the pond while treatment is ongoing, it is unsafe, and could effect the treatment. Also, Hobomock Pond will be treated for Hydrilla on Wednesday June 15th. Oldham Pond remains closed to swimming and boating. The ponds will be safe to enter on Friday, June 17th. Hobomock remains closed to boating, until reopened by the Conservation Commission
For more information on algae, please see the Massachusetts Health and Human Services website
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